
 

CONSTRUCTION UPDATE – 17 APRIL 2020 

 
Extension of Construction Hours and Minor Works this Sunday 
 
We want to notify you of some recent changes to construction work hours announced by the 
Planning and Public Spaces Minister on 2 April 2020. 
 
The Environmental Planning and Assessment (COVID-19 Development – Construction Work 
Days) Order 2020 is now in place and allows construction sites in NSW to operate on 
weekends and public holidays. You can view a copy of the Order by searching for 
Government Gazette No 68 on gazette.legislation.nsw.gov.au. 
 
This new order will make it easier for workers to abide by social distancing rules while keeping 
construction projects progressing, by allowing building work to be spread across more days of 
the week. 
 
This means that construction at South Eveleigh is permitted to occur from 7:30am to 5:30pm 7 
days a week. At this stage we are not planning to work until 5:30pm on weekends and will 
seek to complete works prior to 3:30pm, but if it is necessary to complete essential works, we 
may occasionally proceed with construction between the hours of 7.30am and 5.30pm as 
permitted. 
 
In line with the Order, no high impact activities such as rock breaking, rock hammering, 
sheet piling, pile driving or similar activities will be carried out during these extended 
work hours. 
 
Some minor works will be undertaken this Sunday, 19 April in Building 2 along Central 
Avenue. This will include cladding works on the underside of the roof, in the loading dock and 
works internally such as painting and cleaning. We do not anticipate these works to cause 
significant noise.  
 
The health and safety of the community and all people working on the project is paramount. 
The project is practicing social distancing and has implemented additional health and personal 
hygiene measures consistent with health advice, to ensure work can continue safely on site.  
 
Thank you for your patience and ongoing cooperation during this essential work. 
 

If you have any questions or concerns, or if you require more information, please contact 
south.eveleigh@mirvac.com or call 1800 870 549. 

 
Kind regards,  
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

South Eveleigh      
Communications and Engagement Team 
Office and Industrial  
 

T   +61 2 9080 8125     
2 Davy Road, Eveleigh NSW 2015  
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